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Chestnuts Primary School 

Newsletter  
15th September 2023 

 

 Be Safe 

Be Engaged 

Be Respectful 

Be Ready 

Dear families, 

 

Welcome back! A very warm welcome to all of our new families. 

What a fantastic 2 weeks we’ve had back at school. The children 

have settled so well into the routines. 

 

Thank you to all of the families for making the start to school so 

smooth. We were thrilled to see so many of you at our meet the 

teacher meetings and hope you found the sessions helpful. 

 

Please check all the dates in the newsletter to ensure you’re up 

to date with the term. 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

 

Mrs Horwood 
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Dates for your Diary 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Please could you provide your children with appropriate 

footwear for P.E.  

(Trainers or Plimsolls )  

 

Monday 18th September—Y6 Wizard and 

Witches Day 

 

Tuesday 26th September 3.30pm -  4.30pm 

-Natural Pottery Workshop 

 

Wednesday 27th September 3.30-4.15pm-

Reception welcome meeting   

 

Thursday 28th September 9.30am -2.30pm 

- Y5/6 Boys football tournament at New 

River Sports Centre. 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 12th October 10am– 2.30pm- 

Y5 Dodgeball at Hornsey School for 

Girls  

 

Tuesday 3rd October - Y6 Science 

Museum Trip (All Day) 

 

 

Friday 13th October  10am-2.30pm 

- Y5/6 Cricket at Alexandra Palace 

School 
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What we have done this week 

Hadid Mozart 

In Hadid class we looked at our inspira-

tional figure Zara Hadid. We loved look-

ing at her amazing buildings and we 

could not believe the different shapes 

and designs she had created. We 

made our own designs using a range of 

different media. These are just a tiny 

snapshot of what the creative children 

in Hadid class produced.   

In Mozart class this week we explored our 

inspirational figure, Wolfgang Amedus Mo-

zart. As a class we explored where Mozart 

grew up and how this may have impacted 

the music he created. We also listened to 

some music Mozart composed and made 

comparisons to compositions from the 21st 

century. Our class went on to design some 

of instruments that will be displayed in our 

classroom  

Seacole 
Rashford 

In Rashford class, we learnt about 

our inspirational figure and created 

fact files about him. We also drew 

self portraits using oil pastels.  

This week Seacole Class have enjoyed 

learning all about a significant figure 

in History - Mary Seacole. The children 

enjoyed collecting facts about her 

life, creating a timeline and writing a 
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Benjamin 

Attenborough 

Fibonacci Gandhi 

In Gandhi class, we researched and 

learnt lots about Mahatma Gandhi.  Did 

you know his name means Great Soul?. 

We presented our findings on posters.  

In year 4 we have started looking at 

our text for this half term. We made 

predictions based on the front cover.  

We decided that there would be a lot 

of peril because the text at the top of 

the front cover says "This cat must learn 

to fight"  

The story sounds like it is going to be 

very exciting!  

It is a brand new year and a brand 

new class name - welcome to Banja-

min Class. The new Benjamin students 

have jumped into the year with gusto 

and enthusiasm which is wonderful to 

see. Here they are during a geography 

lesson drawing irrigated fields to under-

stand the importance of water running 

through every part. They then drew a 

variety of crops before we carried on 

with our lessons on rivers. I look forward 

to continue watching their imagination 

blossom through the year.   

We have started learning about 

the Ancient Egypt era that we 

are enjoying so much already. 

We explored Tutankhamun’s 

tomb in our first lesson.  
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Pankhurst Thompson 

This week in Thompson the pupils were 

starting our new computing topic which 

is coding. Students were using a software 

called ‘Code Gibbon’ to write their own 

lines of code to make a computer pro-

grammes.  

In Pankhurst class we played a place 

value game where all the place value 

counters up to 100,000 were jumbled 

up on the floor and children had to 

race to make numbers up to 999,999. 

It required children to remember a 

large number in their heads and think 

about how to partition the number in-

to the separate place value columns.  

Malala 
Mandela 

What an incredible start to Year 6 - we have already packed so much into such 

a short period of time. The children have settled into their classes, completed 

their first Mock SATs, and researched their class heroes: Malala Yousafzai and 

Nelson Mandela. Your teachers are very proud of how you have started Year 6 - 

keep up the amazing behaviour and mature attitudes to work. Don't forget it's 

our Witches & Wizards day on Monday. Remember, even Professor Umbridges 

are invited too...  
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Art Classes  
The Art Room has welcomed all the children back into its creative space 

after the long summer holiday. With lots of exciting projects and methods 

planned, including sketching, observational drawing,  painting, modelling, 

weaving, sculpture and taking inspiration from artists and their work. It 

promises to be a very productive and rewarding year ahead! We can’t 

wait to share the children’s work with you all!   

True Covers (featuring 

Chestnuts parents present 

and past!) are playing a 

fundraiser for Bibi at the 

Salisbury on Saturday 30th 

September. Funk, Pop, 

Dance and Soul covers for 

you to dance the night 

away for a great cause! 
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